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Dates to
Remember

Tuesday 28 February
Shrove Tuesday
Pancake Race (Lunchtime)

Wednesday 1 March
Ash Wednesday
‘Founders’ & Swim Champs 
Awards Assembly 12.15pm

Friday 3 March      
World Day Of Prayer
Principal’s Tour 9.00am

Wednesday  8 March
Inter-School Swimming, 
Badminton, Table Tennis (MSAC)
International Women’s Day
P&FA Meeting 6.00pm

Monday 13 March
Labour Day Holiday - School 
Closed

Wednesday 15 March
Summer Sports Day - 
Inter-School Cricket, Basketball 
& Tennis

Friday 17 March
Staff P/L Day - School Closed

The weather was kind for our House 
Swimming Sports held on Tuesday 21 
February at the Maryborough Outdoor 
Pool. The events were very competitive 
and the swimming was excellent. The 
scores were very close all day, with the 
relays set to decide the winner. 

Congratulations to our Year Level Swim 
Champions (see next page) and to all 
students who were involved in the day. 
All participants competed well, with some 
outstanding individual efforts. Three 
records were broken on the day;

F Yr 7 50m Backstroke - Emmerson 
Wood (Chisholm) 39.97s
M Yr 8 50m Breaststroke - Lachlan Bates 
(Butler) 42.00s
M Open 50m Butterfly - Lachlan Bates 
(Butler) 35.41s

After a day of great racing, the scores 
were close, and it came down to the 
relay events to decide the overall winner. 
Butler were the eventual champions, a 
well-deserved win with House Captains 

HOUSE SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Bridgette Bates & Shannae Mills doing 
a great job to fill events and get many 
competitors involved for their house.  Well 
done Butler!!
Butler 1110
Chisholm 876
Wesley 864
Campbell 697
A big thank you to the house captains and 
staff involved for their efforts in making the 
day so successful.

Mr Luke Treacy
Sports Co-ordinator

Please note that 
one term’s notice 
of withdrawal is 

required in writing 
to the Principal
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HOUSE SWIMMING CARNIVAL Cont...
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Our Year 11 students were formally welcomed into VCE at 
the Year 11 Presentation Evening on Friday night.  
The evening recognises the beginning of students’ journey 
through their senior years of schooling as they tackle the 
Victorian Certificate of Education. It was an evening to 
dress up, dance and celebrate the exciting times ahead 
of our students. Everybody looked amazing and it was 
fascinating to hear about the hopes and dreams of our 
Year 11 students.  
We congratulate the students and hope they had a 
wonderful evening with family, friends and staff.

Mrs Wendy Pickering-Tyers
VCE Co-ordinator

YEAR 11 PRESENTATION DINNER
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JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWS
There are many exciting things happening in the Junior 
School this term including the commencement of our cross-
age Buddy Program – Support 7. 

The first session took place last week with all students 
in Years 7 and 11 taking part in a range of relationship-
building activities. We heard laughter, saw smiles and felt 
the kindness and support beaming from all involved. 

In Term 1, there have been sessions designed specifically 
to set up the foundations of this program. Next term, the 
sessions will be planned and led by the Year 11 students 
who will take into account the specific needs and interests 
of their buddies. All students have the added support and 
guidance of their DELTA Mentors during all sessions. This 
is just one of the many student-centered sessions that are 
happening in DELTA. We look forward to what will be the 
start of a beautiful connection between our juniors and 
seniors.

Miss Brogahn Richards 
Junior School Co-ordinator

Year 7 Metalwork

Year 7C students proudly displaying their ‘Box of Me’ projects they 
are completing in WOW where they will find out more about each 
other and themselves.
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MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS
Year 9 students started the year with a STRIVE taster 
session of Choices options. The Program is comprised 
of six choices. As you can see by the photos, fun and 
learning happen together for Year 9 students. 

Rock & Water is a program for Year 9 boys. It  contains 
a range of experiential exercises designed to support 
young men to develop self-awareness through physical 
exercise. The aim of the program is to support young men 
in developing body awareness, emotional awareness and 
self-awareness. 

Roar is a program for Year 9 girls. It is designed to build 
self-awareness, respectful relationships, conversation, 
relaxation and reflection. Roar aims to support girls in 
learning how to develop healthy relationships with friends, 
family, each other and themselves in a relaxed and fun 
manner. 

Outdoor Pursuits encourages teamwork, helps to develop 
leadership skills through group activities and challenges 
and enables students to step outside their comfort zones. 
It includes rock climbing, surfing and canoeing. 

Circus & Performance gives students the opportunity to 
learn to juggle, tumble, dance and balance. They amaze 
audiences with devil sticks and glo-poi tricks and they 
create their own show which they perform at the end of 
the rotation. 

Sound Generation provides an opportunity for students 
to build and to develop technical skill, musical language 
and knowledge to be a competent sound designer, 
Techno composer and DJ performer. There is a focus on 
developing basic knowledge and skills in mixing desk/
turning table and digital music production. 

Bounty on a Budget gives students the opportunity 
to develop their skills to cook a variety of meals for the 
lowest possible cost. They plan and shop for a budget 
meal to feed their family at home and learn the skills to 
help them make the best possible meals for the lowest 
possible price. Not only so they plan and cook yummy 
food, but they get to eat it too! 

Mrs Lucille Hudson
STRIVE Co-ordinator
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Year 12 Biology students completing their first SAC - ‘Enzymes in liver’

SENIOR SCHOOL

UNIFORM
The way each student wears the uniform is an indicator 
of their commitment to and appreciation of their learning 
opportunities. Highview has a lovely uniform which is 
formal but functional.

The Uniform Policy addresses the total appearance of the 
student while at school and travelling to and from school. 
The uniform is seen as an external statement of the quality 
of students being educated at Highview College. It presents 
to the public an image that is in line with the school ethos. 
Wearing a uniform assists in creating an identity for the 
school and aids in developing pride and unity in the sense 
of belonging to the school community. 

A uniform promotes a sense of inclusiveness, 
antidiscrimination and equal opportunity, while reinforcing 
the perception that our school is a safe and respectful 
environment.
It is an expectation of enrolment that students will respect 
the uniform and that families will assist us in ensuring 
that it is worn well. Students who arrive at school dressed 
inappropriately may be supplied with items which will be 
charged to his/her parent/guardian account. 
A student who is out of uniform due to extenuating 

circumstances should explain their situation to the Pastoral 
Care Co-ordinator. Parents or students experiencing 
difficulty should contact the school for support. We do 
have emergency supplies of some uniform items which 
we are happy to supply. 

HAIR
•  Well-brushed, neat and tidy and off the face at all times
•  Shoulder length or longer hair must be tied back from 
the face
•  Ribbons, hairbands and headbands must be navy, white 
or red (single colour only)
•  Hair should be a natural colour (avoid streaks and other 
effects)
•  Spikes, mohawks or unusual styles are not acceptable
•  Hair cannot be any shorter than a No. 2 cut
•  No facial hair 
•  Sideburns no longer than the earlobe

Students considering changing their hairstyle who are 
unsure that it will be appropriate are asked to discuss this 
with their DELTA mentor first.

Ms Marion Martin
Director of Pastoral Care
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SUN SMART
As a Sun Smart school, we place great importance 
on observing Sun Smart practices. These include the 
compulsory wearing of hats during recess and lunchtimes 
and for all outdoor class activities in Term 1 and Term 4. 
School hats are available from Macks and are the only 
acceptable headwear. This information is also included in 
the Student Planner. 
We also recommend the wearing of sunscreen, which is 
available at any time Reception and the Gym.
Remember Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek, Slide.

FROM THE ACCOUNTS DEPARTMENT
Conveyance Allowance

The conveyance allowance is a form of financial assistance 
to help families in rural and regional Victoria with the cost 
of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate 
school/campus. The conveyance allowance is available to 
eligible students travelling by public transport, private car 
and public bus.  

In summary for Highview Students to be eligible:
•  Students must attend their closest non-government 
‘Christian’ College
•    Reside 4.8km or more from Highview
•  Reside 4.8km or more from the closest ‘Free Bus Service’ 
bus stop

Forms are available from the Highview Office. 

For more information please refer to 
www.education.vic.gov.au or contact the Highview office 
on 03 5459 1000. 

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF)

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist 
families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporting activities.
If you hold a valid means tested concession card or are 
a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.
The CSEF is paid directly to the school and is allocated to 
the school camp/excursion portion of the school fees.
Forms will be accepted until 30 June 2017, however, forms 
are encouraged to be returned as soon as possible.

Forms are available from the office or our website.

For more information please refer to www.education.vic.
gov.au or contact the Highview office on 03 5459 1000. 

School Fee Payments – direct deposits

When making direct deposits into the Highview bank 
account for the payments of your fees please include a 
reference including your surname and account number.

Mrs Karen Crutchfield
Accounts Officer

NETBALL ACHIEVEMENT

Kate Winkelmann, Tegan Maddern, Chelsea Chapman, 
Tara Chpaman, Layla Zepnick & Alex Zepnick have been 
selected to represent the Castlemaine District Netball 
Association at the World Sport Netball/Rugby Carnival in 
July. Teams from all over Australia and New Zealand will be 
attending this week long event. Layla Zepnick and Ebony 
Raven are currently representing the Castlemaine District 
Netball Association in the 15/U division of the Regional 
Victorian Netball League competition, played on Sundays 
in Bendigo. The winners from each region will compete for 
top honours later this year. Good luck girls!

Mia Okabe-Hilder and Montanna 
Brereton recently won a 
competition at a Vixens fan day.

Montanna handed the ball to the 
team for the first game in the new 
National Netball League and Mia 
was selected to high-five the team 
on court.

Victoria University and the Vixens were amazed that out of 
all the girls who attended, two girls from the one town were 
winners in the competition!
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Stefan Maric-Berrigan is currently competing in the Under 
17s Victorian Downhill Mountainbike Series, most recently 
at Mt Baw Baw on the weekend. 

Please let us know if your child has done something outside 
the school that deserves a special mention, and we will do 
our best to follow up and acknowledge their efforts.

LAOS FUNDRAISING

Students raising money for their projects in Laos will be 
selling icy poles in the Quad and Library during lunchtimes 
for 60cents.

MOUNTAIN BIKING!

CAREERS NEWS
YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE
All Year 10 students will be participating in the Work 
Experience Program. The week this year is 26– 30 June, 
which is the last week of Term 2. The following is normally 
the process for arranging Work Experience:
•   Student makes contact with possible employer
•  Work Experience paperwork is collected from Careers 
Co-ordinator
•  Paperwork taken to employer for filling out then returned 
to Careers Co-ordinator
•   Paperwork given to Principal for approval
•   Folder given to students the week before placement, 
which contains all paperwork required for Work Experience 
placement

If a student has difficulty finding a placement, the Careers 
Co-ordinator has many possibilities for work positions. 
There is also a site students can access for placements, 
which is called ‘Career Horizons’. If students see a position 
on this site they need to let the Career Co-ordinator know, 
as students cannot book themselves. Hospital placements 
are only done through the Career Co-ordinator. If students 
are seeking a position at a hospital they will need to be 
quick, as positions fill fast.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY
The Commonwealth Bank Maryborough have two part-
time positions available for 2016 school leavers. If you are 
interested in applying for these positions go to
www.commbank/careers

Mr Atrel Turner
Careers Co-ordinator

 
Suite 24B 479 Warrigal road, MOORABBIN. 3189  Email: abbtf@abbtf.com.au  www.becomeabricklayer.com.au  

  
 
 

 
 
 
Name  

 
Address  

 
Suburb  

 Postcode 
 

Phone  
 

DOB  

Email  
 

Referred by School OR Organisation Name 
 

Contact Person 

 
I hereby give my permission for ABBTF to utilise any 
photos taken of the student and I understand the image 
may appear in various marketing and promotional 
material (including our websites). I also give permission 
for ABBTF to contact student in the future to survey if 
they went onto bricklaying. 
Please Sign: 
 

For attendees under 18 only complete this section 
 

Name 
Parent/Guardian  

 

I agree to receive information regarding the  
program for the above to participate in. 

Phone  

Email  

Sign 
 

FOR SCHOOL LEAVERS, 
UNEMPLOYED OR CAREER 
CHANGE CANDIDATES 
 

 
5 Day Bricklaying 
Work Ready Program 
Real Skills for the Real World 
 
Run Every 3-4 Weeks @ TAFE 
 
Australian Brick & Blocklaying Training Foundation Limited 
(ABBTF) runs a ‘hands on’ work ready bricklaying program. This 
program can provide a pathway to an Apprenticeship in 
Bricklaying and a rewarding career in the building industry. 
 
You will learn basic skills in a ‘hands-on’ environment: 
 
 General trowel skills & laying bricks 

 Bricklaying hand tools & using rake jointers & roll joiners 

 How to build brick walls, piers & use frame ties 

 Correct set up & operation of a concrete mixer 

 How to make Mortar batches correctly 

 How to set a job up & basic labouring skills 

 Plan and organise work  

 OH&S work site basics & communication skills 

We have employers in Melbourne and Victorian areas looking to 
take on an apprentice. Successful candidates will be put in touch 
with these employers and in some cases employers may meet 
with you during the program. Limited places are on offer and 
only genuine candidates will be chosen by ABBTF to participate. 
 

LOCATION 
 Vic Uni 
Building C 460 Ballarat Rd SUNSHINE 

DRESS Protective clothing and steel cap/work boots 

START 27th Feb - 3rd Mar Mon –Fri 8am – 4 pm 

TO APPLY     95563038 or 1300664496 Jacqui Breeuwer  

EMAIL jacqui.breeuwer@abbtf.com.au 

TRAINER Michael Taylor ABBTF Field Rep 
This is a work ready program only and in no way 

a substitute for a formal qualification 
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AMAZING OPPORTUNITY!
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Castlemaine District Netball Association  
PO Box 362 Castlemaine Vic 3450 
www.castlemainedistrict.netballvic.com.au 

 
President:   Ken Maddern   Records Secretary:  Kirsten McKay 
Email:   castlemainenetball@hotmail.com 
 
 
The Castlemaine District Netball Association 2017 season starts with Round 1 on 
Saturday April 22nd or Wednesday April 26th and will be played over 14 rounds. 
Finals will begin on the 19th August, with the Grand Final held on Saturday 2nd 
September or Wednesday 30th August 2017.  
 
The Net Set Go program forms the training for the Net Set Go/Modified teams. This 
competition is noncompetitive. 
 
It is anticipated that the competition will comprise the following grades  
 
Saturday Net Set Go - Modified (beginners 7-10) 
  11/Under (turn 10 2017) 
  13/Under (turn 13 2017) 
  16/Under (turn 16 2017) 
  Open/Masters/Social (must be 14 yrs. and older) 
 
Wednesday 15/Under (turn 15 2017) 
  17/Under (turn 17 2017) 
  Open A & B (must be 14 yrs. and older) 
 
Every attempt will be made to maintain similar times to last season, it is impossible 
to determine until all team entries have been received.  
 
It would be most helpful for planning purposes if proposed team entries were known 
well in advance of registration day. Any clubs/stand alone teams in a position to 
submit general team entries earlier than registration day would be most appreciated. 
Player are to do individual registrations online. 
 
CDNA has an information kit available for those teams or individuals interested in 
participating this season. 
 
Please ensure your club/team/school has all forms completed and payments 
received from players prior to our Registration Day – Saturday 18th March 
between 9-11am for all grades.  A typed copy of the Team Entry Form would be 
most helpful for administration purposes if you are able to supply this. 
 
We look forward to another successful and enjoyable netball season. 
Regards, 
 
Kirsten McKay 
Records Secretary 

CAMPBELLS CREEK 
FOOTBALL & NETBALL 

CLUB
needs you in 2017!!

We are looking for some more players in our 
under 14.5s football team. 

Birth dates: 01/07/2002 - 30/06/2005.

Please contact Marg Stevens on 0412 807 971.

We are also looking for junior netball players 
for under 13s, 15s and 17s.

Please contact Tan Fleeton on 0407 828 801.

We look forward to welcoming new members to 
our Creek football and

netball family.

Pyrenees Youth Film Project
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Are you 12-20* years old, live in the Pyrenees 
Shire and want to learn how to make a movie?

Free 3 day workshops (10am-3pm) are being held in the 
April School Holidays near you! (note places are limited)

Professional photographer and film-maker Michelle Dunn will 
guide you through all the skills needed to make a short film using 
a smart phone (yours or we can lend you one if needed). Michelle 
will continue to support you through the term to complete your 
film. These will then be screened together at the end of Term 2.

For more info or to enrol contact Verity Higgins 0429 951561 verity@dw.com.au
 
Michelle Dunn is the founder of MDP Photography &
Video and With Camera In Hand and is a Photographer 
and Film Maker. She has worked with a broad range of 
clients across Australia from creative artists to high 
profile international companies. She is best known for 
her 4 part film series: The making of Missy Higgins latest 
album "Oz". Michelle is currently finalising her first 
documentary film about performer Al Wunder that spans 
Ballarat to San Francisco, along with the publishing of 
her first photography book.  



HIGHVIEW COLLEGE
School Tours 

Highview College Maryborough extends an invitation 
to join a tour of the school with our Principal. 

Come and see the Highview difference
aEducation Through Wholeness

To register for a tour please contact our 
Registrar Kay Murray  (03) 5459 1000 
or email highview@highview.vic.edu.au

The next tour 
will be held on 

Friday 
3 March 

at 9.00am



HIGHVIEW COLLEGE
Education Through Wholeness

For more information please contact our Registrar Kay Murray
03 5459 1000 or email highview@highview.vic.edu.au

Small Classes

Nurturing and safe environment

Come and see the Highview difference

Enrolments welcome now for Year 7 2018

Bursaries available for all year levels (7-12)


